

Select Board Meeting Town of Bowdoin 02/10/2025

A true record is recorded:

Dane Toul

Those present:
Brad Totten
Marc Bernier
David Towle

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative: signed warrants for 02/10/2025 and minutes for 02/03/2025. Marc made the motion to accept the minutes, David second, all in favor.

Other business:

- Seth Skelton called the Select Board to inform them that the Town needed more sand. The Board agreed on 500 yards and Brad will call Jr. Card to have him deliver the sand.
- Jerry Highfill- wanted to know why no one from the Select Board had contacted him about the ordinance that he had given them to review. He feels the Board is just brushing aside this issue. Jerry stated that the issue of mobile home park rent stabilization is before the legislature and being worked on. He would like to see the Town Select Board send a letter to the State in support of this ordinance. He also stated that there are 134 mobile home parks in the State of Maine that are owned by corporations. The Board stated they have sent the proposed ordinance to the Town attorney and will wait for their answer. Melanie explained the process to have an ordinance put on the Town Warrant.
- Joe Haggett is a resident on Lewis Hill Rd and was in to complain that his mailbox has been hit
 3 different times. He was asked by the Board if he was plowing his snow into or across the road

- and he stated no he wasn't. The Board asked him if his mailbox had been hit since he spoke with the plow driver and he said no.
- Brad has a proposed flyer he would like to have ready for the Town meeting and to put on the Town website regarding plowing of snow into or across roadways. Title 29A MRSA 2396 state law specifically states that it is illegal for snow to be plowed, pushed, or snowblowed onto the roadway. The fine is \$500.

Adjournment at 7:420PM. Motion by David, second by Brad, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted by

Melavie R. Lag

Melanie R. Page Town Clerk